
 

Gupta Wessler LLP 
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       July 28, 2023 
Via Electronic Filing 
 
Danny Bickell 
Clerk of the Court 
Supreme Court of the United States 
One First Street, NE 
Washington, DC 20543 
 
Re:  No. 23-13, Abbott v. E. I. du Pont de Nemours & Co 
 
Dear Mr. Bickell: 
 
 I write to enter my appearance for the respondents in this case and to seek an 
extension of the time to file a response to the petition for certiorari. The response is currently 
due on Friday, August 4, 2023. I request an 11-day extension, to Tuesday, August 15, 2023.  
 

I’m requesting this extension in light of preplanned travel and several pending 
deadlines that, absent an extension, will prevent my colleagues and me from devoting 
adequate time to this brief. These include the following: a brief due in the Ninth Circuit on 
August 9, 2023 in Donahue v. Union Pacific Railroad Co., No. 22-16847; a brief due in the 
Ninth Circuit on August 10, 2023 in Anderson v. Intel Corporation Investment Policy 
Committee, No. 22-16268; a brief due in the Seventh Circuit on August 11, 2023 in Taylor v. 
Salvation Army Co., No. 23-1218; and a brief due in the Eighth Circuit on August 23, 2023 in 
Stecklein & Rapp Chartered v. Experian Information Solutions, Inc., No. 23-1879. 

 
An 11-day extension is necessary to enable us to balance these responsibilities with our 

obligations in this case. Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
      Matthew W.H. Wessler 
cc: Counsel of Record 


